WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Thursday 23rd January 2025
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith (JS)
Apologies: Pennie Hamer (PH); Richard Bannister (RB)
AF had had communication from Geraldine Burton to say that she wished to resign from the Council. HC wrote to GB to thank her for all her hard work whilst she was on the Council and also to ask if someone else needed to take over the looking after of the defibrillator. 
After the meeting HC had received a response from GB who said that she is happy to continue looking after the defibrillator and would bill the Council for any repairs/parts that are required. 
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from December’s meeting were proposed  by CS and seconded by JS as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
Stone Wall – CS Paddy Hill had done the temporary repair work to the stone wall and would carry out the remainder of the work in the spring.  

Village Green – In RB’s absence AF to email RB to see if he had been in contact with F & S  Edwards Hovingham regarding the replacement posts for the village green.
AF to email RB

Westow Sign – JS had got a quote for a new sign from Alpha Signs, Thirsk  for £425 and that is without delivery or fitting. After discussion it was agreed that AF would contact Highways to see if they could quote for a replacement sign.

AF to contact Highways
Village Hall Maintenance – JS had purchased some paint to paint the toilet area in the village hall. The Council to reimburse JS with £5 which was the cost of the paint.
Clerks Update 
Nothing to report

Budget and Finance
The Parish Council account as at 27th December 2024 stood at £3050.65 £350 being the transparency fund, a bill of £195.84 for Computer FX had been paid for Microsoff apps and licence for the next 12 months.  The Village Hall account stood at £3050.17.

JS had agreed a new package with EON at a reduced unit rate of 44.9p but the standing charge would remain the same.
Planning Applications

No planning applications.
Recruitment of Parish Councillors

As we have lost a couple of Councillors it was thought it would be a good time to try and recruit.  
After discussion it was agreed that  AF would initially place a notice on the noticeboard  asking if anyone interested to contact her before the end of February.  It was also agreed to forward to PH who would put on the website and the Facebook site Westow Village Forum. 
It was also suggested if any of the Councillors could think of anyone that they thought would be interested they could approach them in this regard.

AF to put a notice on the noticeboard.
Items from the Website
It was agreed to ask PH on her return regarding items on the website if they could be circulated to AF and the Councillors prior to the meeting.

AF to email PH in this regard.
The meeting ended at 7.30  p.m
Next meeting 19th March 2024
